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Dear Parent / Carer, 
 
Welcome back to a new academic year and a special welcome to our Year 7 students who have joined us this week.  I 
hope the first week at a new school has gone very well indeed. 
 
If any parent has a concern about the new academic year, please do get in touch with your child’s tutor in the first 
instance who will make contact with you.  Some issues may be addressed by your child’s Pastoral Managers who are: 

 Year 7: Mr Matthews 
 Year 8: Mr Tonkin 
 Year 9: Mr Twelves 
 Year 10: Mrs Humphries 
 Year 11: Mrs Anderson 

 
Please do ensure that your child starts the year with good habits: attending school regularly and with full equipment 
and uniform. 
 
We welcome several new staff to our team this year, notably Mr Jason Webb, Assistant Headteacher who will line 
manage the work of students in Key Stage 4.  He will become an important figure for both Years 10 & 11 and will 
support the Pastoral Managers for these year groups in their role. 
 
By way of bringing parents / carers up to speed on recent successes in the school: 
1. Well done to all students who went on the Uganda trip and who returned to Cornwall in the summer 

holidays.  The had an excellent time and the £38,5000 they raised will be spent on projects to improve the lives 
of so many Ugandan children 

2. Congratulations to Matthew Upton in Mr Webb’s Tutor Group in Godrevy.  Over the summer, Matthew 
participated in a tennis tournament at Wimbledon.  Matthew won all three singles matches in his pool and one 
in the main draw, getting to the last 16 of the tournament.  Matthew is currently ranked 12th in the country.  A 
terrific achievement – well done Matthew. 

3. Well done also to Izzy Sivam, ably supported by her brother William.  Over the course of the summer months, 
Izzy has been baking cakes and has had a cake and sweet stall at the end of her garden, which is on the Bissoe 
trail.  People passing by can take some food and drop some money into the honesty box there.  Since the start 
of the summer, Izzy has raised £4,500 doing this – all of which will go towards the school’s Uganda appeal.  An 
amazing achievement – well done Izzy! 

 
And finally, we welcome our new student leadership team including Head Boy and Head Girl: Sam Williams and Ruby 
Drake.  We are sure they will serve the school with dignity and pride this year. 
 
Very best wishes, 
 
Steve Mulcahy 
Headteacher 
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Dates for your diary 
 
FOR ALL SCHOOL SPORTS 
FIXTURES PLEASE SEE THE BACK 
PAGES 
 

SEPTEMBER 
Wednesday 11th: 18:00 - 19:00  
Barcelona Tour - Parent Meeting  
Thursday 12th: 18:00—19:30  
Year 7 Parent Induction Evening  
Thursday 19th: 19:00-20:30  
Sports Presentation Evening  
Tuesday 24th  
Immunisation Day—Year 8 Boys 
and Girls & Year 9 Girls. (HPV 
vaccination)  
Tuesday 24th 18:00-19:00 
Work Experience Information 
Evening 
Thursday 26th  
Year 10 GCSE Art and Photography 
trip to the Tate and Barbara 
Hepworth Garden and Geevor 
Mine.  
Thursday 26th: 18:00-19:30  
Year 11 Revision—Parent 
Information Evening  
Friday 27th  
Key Stage 1 Multi Skills Festival with 
RLS Sports Leaders  

OCTOBER 

Thursday 3rd: 17:00-20:00  
Year 5/6 Open Evening  
Friday 4th - Monday 7th  
DofE Expedition  
Friday 4th  

Year 3/4 Bisi Badminton Qualifier 
with RLS Sports Leaders  
Thursday 10th: 18:00-19:30  
Year 7 English & Maths Information 
Evening  
Friday 11th  
North Cornwall Book Festival 
English Trip  
Saturday 12th—Friday 18th  
Year 8 Spanish Tour to Barcelona  
Monday 14th  
Year 6 Transition Music Event  
Thursday 17th  
Year 5/6 Bisi Badminton Qualifier 
with RLS Sports Leaders  
Thursday 17th: 18:00—19:30  
Year 7 Cheese and Wine  
 
Monday 21st - Friday 25th  
Half Term Break  
 
Monday 28th October—Friday 15th 
November  
Year 11 Pre Public Exams 1  
Tuesday 29th October / Wednesday 
30th October  
Student Environment Conference at 
Exeter University, Falmouth.  

NOVEMBER 

Monday 4th: 18:30—20:30  
Pearl of Africa Children’s Choir 
Concert  
Thursday 7th  
Year 10 English and Maths 
Information Evening  
Wednesday 20th  
City of Lights, Truro  
Thursday 21st  
Year 12 Presentation Evening  

Thursday 28th  
Creative Arts trip to London  
Friday 29th  
INSET—No Students in School  

DECEMBER 

Wednesday 4th/Thursday 5th  
Student Christmas Lunch 
Thursday 5th  
Cathedral Carol Concert rehearsal—
School Hall 
Friday 6th 
Year 3/4 Feetbeat Dance Festival  
 With RLS Sports Leaders 
Year 11 - Pre-Public Exams 1: 
Results Day 
Tuesday 10th 
School Carol Service at Truro 
Cathedral 
Tuesday 17th 
Informal Carol Service at Richard 
Lander School 
Wednesday 18th 
Governors Meeting— FGB 
Friday 20th 
LAST DAY OF TERM 

 
Monday 23rd December—Friday 
3rd January 2020  
CHRISTMAS BREAK 
 

2020 
JANUARY 

Monday 6th 
FIRST DAY OF TERM 
Wednesday 8th 
Year 11: Meet the Examiner 
Thursday 9th  
Year 9 Options Evening 
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GCSE Results Day: Class 
of 2019 Celebrate 
Excellent Results! 
 

T hursday 22nd August saw our 
class of 2019 collect their GCSE 
Results. Particular highlights for 
this year’s results are: 
 
·         83% of students gained 5 or 
 more GCSE passes 
 (equivalent to the old A*-C ) 
·         Over a fifth of students 
 gained 5 or more grades 9-7 
 (equivalent to the old A/A* ) 
·         19 students gained 9 or more 
 9-7 grades 
·         73% of students gained a 
 pass  in both English and 
 Maths 
 
Our highest achiever, Amelie Harris
-Lovett, was awarded 11 GCSE or 
equivalents including 9 
qualifications at the highest grades 
possible, Jenna Dymond achieved 
5 9s, 1 D*, 2 8s and a 7 and Katie 
Edwards gained 6 9s, 2 8s and a 7! 
Amber, Summer, Lucy, Emily and 
Matilda also did outstandingly 
well. 

Ben Evans walked away with 10 
excellent GCSE which included 6 at 
grade 9 & 2 at grade 8, with Robin 
Howard, George Wiltshire, Max 
Hudson & Pat Van Hoorn not far 

behind him with 4 or 5 9s and a 
handful of 8s each, along with Jack, 
Finlay and Taryn who all also 
excelled and leave secondary 
school with 9 or more 9-7 grade 

‘We are delighted with 
our GCSE results for 
2019.  This is the result 
of 5 years’ hard work by 
students, supported by a 
wonderful staff team 
who always go the extra 
mile to support. 
 
On behalf of staff and 
governors at Richard 
Lander School, may I 
congratulate our 
students on achieving 
such good grades.  
Students should look 
forward with real 
confidence to college or 
work which lie ahead.  
We wish them all the 
very best success and 
happiness for the future. 
 
Steve Mulcahy, 
Headteacher. 
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GCSE to their names (equivalent to 
the old A/A* grade). 
 
Many other students were 
delighted with the results they 
received and saw the fruits of their 
hard work open the necessary 
doors to their future plans. Most 
students are really looking forward 
to starting work on their A level 
courses or chosen career paths at 
Truro or Cornwall College next 
month. 
 
We look forward to welcoming the 
class of 2019 back to school for 
Year 12 Presentation Evening on 
Thursday 21st November at 7pm.  

 RICHARD LANDER SCHOOL 
 GCSE RESULT BREAKDOWN 2019  
 

•         83% of students gained 5 or more GCSE  
    passes (equivalent to the old A*-C ) 
 
•         Over a fifth of students gained 5 or more 
    grades 9-7 (equivalent to the old A/A*) 
 
•         19 students gained 9 or more 9-7 grades 
 
•         73% of students gained a pass in both  
    English and Maths 
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 ARTS MARK PLATINUM AWARD! 
 

W e are absolutely delighted to have been 
awarded Artsmark Platinum! Our Creative Arts team 
work very, very hard to inspire students and this is so 
well deserved. Thank you to Truro College for all of 
your help and support too.  
The Platinum award is very prestigious and this is why 
Artsmark decided we deserved it ..  
 
‘Staff at Richard Lander School are passionate, long-
serving advocates for the Arts. The school works 
steadfastly with students, external professionals and 
arts organisations so that a range of cultural 
experiences are rooted in a whole school arts 
pedagogy. As a result of strong, ambitious leadership 
at all levels, with support from governors, the school 
has seen an increased uptake of arts subjects in the 
upper key stage. The school details an extensive, high 
quality arts curriculum for students, with dance, art, 
drama, music, photography and textiles offered at 
G.C.S.E.; a plethora of enrichment activities; and a 
strong programme of visits to arts and cultural 
providers, such as Tate St. Ives, The Hepworth Museum 
and Falmouth Art Gallery. They 

demonstrate in their Case Study how ongoing 
development of that offer has enabled them to lead 
advocacy in their local area, for example, supporting a 
special school to develop their arts practice. Investment 
in new arts resources, such as a photography 
darkroom, has further increased existing high 
standards of achievements in all arts subjects. Cross-
curricular projects, such as the ‘Habitats of the World’ 
collaboration between the geography and art 
departments which was short-listed for exhibition at 
the Natural History Museum, have inspired and 
motivated students and staff alike. A positive 
relationship with the performing arts department at 
Truro College, facilitated by an ex-student, is providing 
students with opportunities to explore different 
backstage production roles…’ 

 

Billy Elliot cast 2019. The whole Creative Arts team  work together every year to bring us an amazing school 
production! 

All of Year 7 are invited to perform in  
Truro Cathedral at Christmas  

Examples of  GCSE Art coursework 
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Landers Got Talent: The Final 
and Summer Fun in the Sun! 
 

I t seems like a millennia ago, but 
we never formally congratulated 
the winners of this year’s Landers 
Got Talent... 
 
WE had a wealth of amazing acts 
who entertained us with comedy 
music and dance during the LGT 
semi-finals and finals last term.  
 
The ‘Summer Fun in the Sun’ final 
saw Amy, Betty, Charlotte, 
Brandon and Izzy performing solo, 
with Acoustic Wonder, Maya, 
Molly & Kaitlyn, Minority and 
Seidon,  performing as bands and 
Bananarama providing an eclectic 
mix of comedy, dance and song. 
(and bananas) 
 
They were watched by over 1000  
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students and staff, supported by an 
able back stage and sound 
engineering crew and it’s fair to 
say that they impressed us beyond 
our high expectations! 
 
A Moodle vote followed to decide 
on the Landers got Talent 2019 
champion. … 
 
The winner was Minority, a rock 
band from Year 11 (Y10 at the 
time) with singer, Betty Hartgill, in 
second place. Our fruity friends, 
Bananarama, aka Hettie Sollis and 
Joe England, came third.  
 
A huge well done and thank you to 
all of these students for 
entertaining us so well and making 
this summer’s term really special! 
 
#landersgottalent 
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Welcome back from the 
Music Department! 
 

R ichard Lander School boasts a 
wide range of musical ensembles; 
five different vocal groups and 
choirs; a range of instrumental 
ensembles including numerous 
student-led rock bands, orchestra, 
jazz band, brass band group, 
recorder ensemble and string 
ensemble; and world music 
groups . 
 
Students who participate in these 
clubs have the opportunity to 

perform not just at school but at 
other venues including The Hall for 
Cornwall, Truro Cathedral and The 
Cornwall Music Festival to name a 
few.  
 
These clubs are only successful 
because of the dedicated students 
who give up their lunchtimes to 
attend the practices. There is 
participation from a range of 
students, including students who 
enjoy music simply because it is 
great fun! Some students receive 
either vocal or instrumental 
lessons, in or outside of school, but 
it is not mandatory for your child 

to learn an instrument to join in 
any of the Music ECAs. All clubs are 
open to students in any year 
group, apart from Year 7 choir, 
which is for Year 7 students only. 
 
Please note that if your child is 
currently receiving Free School 
Meals, if one of their guardians is 
currently in the armed forces, or is 
currently in care, they are eligible 
for a £5 discount on music lessons. 
 
If you have any other questions 
please email me directly at: 
sjones@richardlanderschool.cornw
all.sch.uk  
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Welcome to our new Year 7 Students and all 
Parent/Carers.. 
 
We at Richard Lander School  have the  safeguarding and 
protection of students as a key priority within the school. All 
staff receive regular training with regards to child protection 
and safeguarding; this enables us to deal sensitively, 
supportively and appropriately with matters should they 
arise. 
 
Should students and parents have any concerns our 
Designated Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Kerry Towers and 
Designated Deputy Safeguarding Lead – Mrs Yvonne Rippon 
can be contacted through the main school number 01872 
273750.   
 
The Safeguarding Team will keep you updated with the latest 
information via the bulletin and school assemblies  
 

Mrs K. Towers 
Safeguarding 
Lead  

Mrs Y. Rippon 
Deputy 
Safeguarding 
Lead Ext– 305 

Year 10 Work Experience: Monday 13th July—Friday 17th July 2020.   
 

As you may be aware, we expect as part of the Personal Development curriculum, all students in Year 10 to 
participate in a Work Experience programme. Students going to Uganda are not required to participate, 
however if they would like to, then their placement would have to be outside of term time.   
 
Confirmation of placements will need to be in by 22nd May 2020, due to health & safety and risk assessment 
requirements. Students in their personal development lessons are starting to get prepared with guidance and 
where necessary support in finding suitable placements. 
 
In order for you to find out more about the nature of Work Experience and to give you an opportunity to ask 
any questions, we are holding a meeting on Tuesday 24th September from 6.00pm – 7.00pm.     
 
A representative from Education and Business Partnership, who supports the school with work experience, will 
give a short presentation that you should find both interesting and informative. 
 
We look forward to seeing, as many parents as possible attending this informative evening. Please could you 
confirm attendance on the slip at the bottom of the letter your child has been given and return it to school as 
soon as possible.                         
 
Yours sincerely 
Nikki Grenfell,  SEND, Work Experience & Careers Admin 
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Try swapping sugary, carbonated 
drinks for water. Also, why not try 
excluding caffeine from your diet 
after 12pm to help sleep? 
 
Mr Bridger 
 

SPORTS REPORT 
 
Well done to the 55 girls who 
represented RLS in the first netball 
fixture of the year against Pool 
School.  All teams won and played 
with determination and 
sportsmanship….what a great 
start! 
Results: 
Year 7:  20 – 3 
Year 8: 30 – 1 
Year 9: 36 – 4 
Year 10: 21 – 9 
Year 11: 37 – 7 
 
Miss Cain  
 

What parents need to do to 
prepare for Brexit... 
 
If you are an EU, EEA or Swiss 
Citizen you may need to apply to 

the EU settlement Scheme to 
continue to live in the UK after 
2020.  To check if you need to 
apply and to find out more about 
applying please follow https://
www.gov.uk/settled-status-eu-
citizens-families  
 
If your child has signed up for one 
of our European trips which is 
taking place after the expected 
leaving date of 31st October 2019 
it is advisable that travellers have 
at least 6 months (from the date of 
their planned return to the UK) 
validity left on their passport.   
Please can you ensure that your 
child’s passport is renewed prior to 
them travelling, if this maybe 
applicable to them, to avoid 
problems in travelling for the 
group.   
 
 

https://www.gov.uk/settled-status-eu-citizens-families
https://www.gov.uk/settled-status-eu-citizens-families
https://www.gov.uk/settled-status-eu-citizens-families
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WELL DONE MATTHEW! 
 
Well done to Matthew Upton,  who 
competed in the Wimbledon 
National 14 & Under Challenge 
Finals this summer! 
 
After triumphing at the previous 
County Finals, Matthew took to 
Wimbledon’s famous grass courts 
looking to be crowned national 
champion.  
 
And while unable to better two-
time Wimbledon champion Andy 
Murray in getting his hands on a 
title at SW19, this has only fuelled 
his desire to come back to the 
iconic venue again to play one day.  
 

“It’s really nice to play on 
the Wimbledon courts 
and get the experience,” 
Matthew said.  
 
“This whole event will be 
something I remember 
forever. I’d love to 
become and pro and 
come back here too.  
 
“Winning at Wimbledon is 
lovely, it’s relaxing and in great 
surroundings.”  
 
The Road to Wimbledon began in 
2002 and has continued to expand, 
initially to India in 2014 before 
heading to China, Hong Kong and, 
most recently, Japan.  

More than 7000 juniors participate 
across England, Scotland and Wales, 
starting in club, park or school 
events before qualifying for the 
County finals and then to National 
Finals at Wimbledon.  
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